November 22, 2004

DRAFT

TO:  MMG

FROM:  Tom Giese, CBFWA

SUBJECT:  Thoughts on Estimating Future F&W Costs 
The Members’ Management Group (MMG) has acknowledged the value of dividing the Fish and Wildlife Program into “compartments” that might have separate objectives and separate project selection processes.  Building on this idea for the next rate case, the attached table lists the budget compartments, with the estimates of the recent (FY2001-2004 average) spending for projects in these compartments, as well as the estimated “base” or minimum costs from the BPA/NPCC project “appraisal.”  In the table, I have listed possible events that may increase future budgets (“Budget Drivers UP”) above current spending, and which might reduce the budgets (“Budget Drivers DOWN”) in these compartments.  I have tried to estimate the potential amount of the change, shown in the column “Net Change Assumption.”  In the attached write-up, “Framework of Analysis for Future Program Implementation Costs   DRAFT,” NPCC staff provides additional description of the categories in the table.
The apparent conclusion is that, except for habitat (and capital), there is little change expected in the near-term budgets.  Based on this analysis, the budget discussions should focus on how much increase in habitat spending BPA will accept.  This will be a political decision.  Hopefully, a convincing case can be made, as well, for a one-time increase to counteract ten years of inflation.
This approach to estimating future F&W budgets has several advantages:

· It is based on specific future actions (if not actual biological needs).
· It simplifies the discussion by focusing attention on the areas with the largest effect on the budget.
· It begins to define achievements expected as a result of future spending.
· It avoids the debate on the extent of BPA’s F&W obligations.

It will be important in the negotiations to have estimates of needed habitat improvements.  The approach that is being undertaken to estimate the amount and cost of needed habitat improvements is outlined on the attached diagram.   The input parameter values for each subbasin will be based on or consistent with the draft subbasin plans.  The fish and wildlife managers may submit more detailed alternative cost estimates (e.g., Intermountain Province).  Alternative cost estimates should be based on specific measures intended to address identified objectives.  A template outlining important data that should serve as a basis for an alternative subbasin cost estimate is attached.
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